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WESTMAR CLASS OF ’68 50-YEAR CELEBRA-
TION 

(and guests: classes of ’67 and ’69) 

Reunion Schedule 

Friday, June 22, 2018 

Supper on your own 
6-9 p.m. – Registration, reminiscing, renewal of 

friendships,  Wells’ Blue Bunny Ice Cream Par-
lor (upstairs) – 115 Central Ave. NW 

 

Saturday, June 23 

10:00--Campus Walking Tour with Dr. Wayne 
Marty (meet at the new eagle statue)  

11:00—1:00 Plymouth County Historical Museum 
(Westmar Room and Sports Room) will be      
open extra hours 

Lunch on your own 
1:00-5:00—Chorale get-together and rehearsal 

with Mr. Summerside at the United                                
Methodist Church of Le Mars, (former campus 
church) 

2:00--Alley Art walk, led by Rich Ziettlow (Meet 
at the Convention and Visitors Bureau, 40 Cen-
tral Ave. SE) 

4:30—Chorale performance at the United Method-
ist Church, open to all  

6:30 – Banquet dinner at Central Event Center, 10 
Central Ave.SE (parking available in street and 
in parking lot behind building) 

 

Sunday, June 24 

10:00 – church service at U.M. Church.  Following 
the service, coffee and fellowship in the Fel-
lowship Hall. 

Lunch – Bob’s Drive In J  One final gathering be-
fore we head out! 

 
See additional information on page 9—All Choral 

members are included  as well. 

Awarded as United Methodist Historical Site #543 
 

Last fall we received word 

from Westmar alum, Rev. Dr. 

DarEll Weist, Class of 1962, 

that he had just been elect-

ed as the Chair of the Herit-

age Landmark Committee of 

the General Commission of 

Archives and History for the 

U n i t e d  M e t h o d i s t 

Church.   One of the goals, 

along with Internationalizing 

United Methodist Land-

marks and featuring more 

ethnic one's was to also 

highlight the former denomi-

nations within the United 

Methodist Church.  Of course that includes the Evangeli-

cal United Brethren and their predecessors as well.  

 

 He encouraged us to apply for designation as a United 

Methodist Site/Organization within the Iowa United 

Methodist Conference.  We proceeded with the paper-

work and have received word that we have achieved that 

designation!!  We have received a plaque that lists us as 

Historic site No. 543.  

 

We have now decided to apply for the National level des-

ignation of United Methodist Heritage Site.   We will keep 

you posted!! 

Janice (Dunbar) Kooiker ‘67:  

WAFA  Executive Director 
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Editors note:  Wayne Marty is wearing several hats this 

month and so is not writing an article this time.  He is 

planning to do the amazing  “Westmar Tour” at the reun-

ion this summer.  This tour is always very interesting.  

You will see what is happing on campus now—the YMCA 

and the old gym that is now a 

terrific swimming pool with 

lanes and a “lazy river’ and 

more.   

You will be meeting at the new 

Eagle In Flight sculpture and 

seeing many things in the 

Westmar Park that you proba-

bly forgot were there. 

You will continue to the “Old 

Gym” and the YMCA. 

Looks like you might 

remember from the 

front but then…. 

There is a pool and 

play area…. 

The gym has been moved but 

WESTMAR is still there!!   

And those attending from 

that championship team 

that went to Kansas City.. 

Might even get to shoot a 

ball while there for old times 

sake.  This could be 

great!!!!! 

Stephen Garrington ‘71 writes:  
It has been 50 years since this happened... 
  

If you looked at the freshman class of 
Westmar College there was one boy 
who would not catch your attention.  He 
was shorter than most, skinny, and wore 
a large set of glasses.  He had graduated 
from High School with a C average, and 
no particular honor or distinction.  He 
signed up for the usual freshman classes 
including “Earth Sciences” taught by a 
Korean war vet, Dr. Ebner.  

  
Dr. Gene Ebner was a tall, pleasant, smiling man with a 
knack for making the complex seem crystal clear.  His 
classes and labs, were not just informative, they were 
riveting.  His explanations, examples and clarity made 
taking notes and even taking tests a breeze.  
  
When the first test was being handed back the young boy 
looked at the top to find the capital letter “A” in-
scribed.  Mouth wide open and mind unable to compre-
hend what had never happened before, he felt a hand on 
his shoulder.  The boy looked up into that caring smile 
and heard the words, “nice job.”  For the first time in his 
life the boy had met someone besides his parents who felt 
he has worth.  And for the first time the boy believed it. 
  
Dr. Ebner saw potential in what the world saw a rather 
ordinary boy. The study habits and the determination and 
the joy of educational success flowed into all the young 
boy’s studies.  His high school C’s and D’s became Col-
lege A’s and B’s, and 4 years later he would graduate 
“Magna Cum Laude,” thanks to Dr. Ebner. 
  
There followed many honors as the boy grew to man-
hood, two Master’s Degrees, a commission in the US 
Army, a chance to serve as a responder after 9-11, and 
even being named Director of Honor Flight of the Quad 
Cities.  But after 
each one the boy 
knew that his suc-
cess was the success 
of his teacher.  To 
this day, he thanks 
the Good Lord for 
sending Dr. Ebner 
into his life. 
  
Steve Garrington 
Class of 1971 

 

Gene Ebner, Earth Science 

Don’t forget to use Amazon Smile when you order  from 

them and they will donate to Westmar Alumni and 

Friends at no cost to you.  It all helps us. 
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During the Last 100 Years cont….  

 

Westmar Reunion – class of ’68  

(+guests of ’67 & ’69) 

June 22-24, 2018 

Registration forms:  deadline – April 16, 2018   

 

Name_________________________________
____________________________________ 

  First,  (maiden), Last, Class  
   

Name_________________________________
_____________________________________ 

  First, (maiden), Last, Class 

Ad-
dress_________________________________
____________________________________ 

City, State, 
Zip___________________________________
_______________________________ 

Telephone___________________________    
Cell-
phone_________________________________ 

Email_________________________________
(to receive monthly updates on who is attending) 

Friday evening (Blue Bunny Ice Cream Parlor)       
Number_______________ (no cost-except for 
ice cream!) 

Saturday evening banquet (Central Event Center)   
Number_____ @$25 each   $_____________ 

                                                                               
Total enclosed  $___________ 

 

Make checks payable to WAFA and send to: 

335 First Avenue SW 

LeMars, IA  51031 

            Or pay on-line at  www.westmarcollege.org 

   Wernli girls create homes out of rooms 

From the April 7, 1967 Gleam by Saundra Overturt 

 Wernli Hall should be recognized for the creativi-

ty that goes into decorating the dorm rooms.  When a 

girl first sees her dorm room, she is confronted with four 

plain walls.  Many Wernli girls have turned their rooms 

into a home. 

 Girls have made night stands out of boxes and 

book shelves out of crates, board and bricks.  They have 

made bulletin boards out of cloth, peg board, rugs, card-

board and even the wall itself.  Some such as Pinky 

McCue and Sue Vinson have rocking chairs to add a 

“homey” touch to the room. 

 One room gives the effect of a South Pacific Is-

land.  Pat Wyman has a bamboo mat the length of one 

wall strung with vines.  On the floor in front of the mat is 

a log with plants growing from and draping about the 

log.  A fish net hangs in the corner.  Across from it is a 

lamp three-feet high with colorful tropical fish on it.  To 

finish off the effect, Pat has a live banana tree growing 

in her room. 

 The girls in Wernli are good at finding unusual 

articles to decorate their rooms.  For example Lynn 

Fleischauer has a smashed Ford hubcap hanging in her 

room.  This is very practical.  It is cheaper than a Van 

Gogh or a Raphael piece of art and catches a person’s 

eye just as fast.  The room of Kathy Orres and Ruth Ann 

Milbrandt is a treasure chest of unusual items  Among 

many things they have a gold coated pop bottle, a 

bronze  replica of The Thinker (They have named the 

work of art Count Your Blessings), the head of a man 

made from a paper sack, and a cigarette with a match 

inside a case which reads “Break glass in case of emer-

gency.”  They also have a list of thirteen ways to be mis-

erable. 

 Joy Chaffee and Melain Haak have also person-

alized their room.  The Casino Royal (as they call the 

room) has several corners of interest.  One corner has 

pictures of horses.  The car corner has more Cadillacs 

than any other kind of car.  The corner behind the door 

is called the “sin corner.”  Here can be found magazine 

advertisements from almost every brand of cigarette in 

existence.  Among the more practical things are an auto-

graphed picture of Captain Jet owned by Candy Nitzsch-

ke and an autographed paddle given to Carol Sansgard 

for protection from boys by her boyfriend, Herb. 

 First floor of Wernli is the home of the idiot box.  

The girls’ private lounge is decorated with things that 

torment a dieter—pop machines, candy machines, and a 

refrigerator.  Here the girls may get away from the cares 

of school for awhile. 

 The second floor has the special feature of every 

girls’ dormitory—the public lounge.  The points of inter-

est of this room do not need to be described.  

http://www.westmarcollege.org
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’40 Western Union – Mildred Manson Morton, 97, of Le 

Mars, IA died Dec 20, 2017.  She received her teaching 

degree and taught country schools in Plymouth County 

and enjoyed telling of her adventures:  lugging water, 

stoking the wood stove and teaching the kids to read.  

She served as the pianist for the Union Township Presby-

terian church and accompanied her husband John as a 

soloist for many events.  www.siouxcityjournal.com 

 

’41 Western Union – Rev. Lawrence Richard Kurth, 99, 

Paola, KS, died Dec 4, 2017.  He was a teacher and then 

was drafted into the service in ’42.  He served at evacua-

tion hospitals in Africa, Italy, France and Germany.  He 

then went to Seminary school and served churches in 

Kansas east conference until his retirement.  He and his 

wife celebrated their 75th wedding anniversary in 2016.  

He had a beautiful voice and sang at Westmar and 

throughout his life.  www.DengelMortuary.com 

 

’43 Western Union – Mary Ann Burns Ziettlow, 96, of Le 

Mars, IA died Jan 13, 2018.  In 1981, she and her hus-

band Carryl Ziettlow, returned to Westmar and she man-

aged the college bookstore.  She was active in church 

activities and volunteer work with hospitals and nursing 

home.  She also worked part-time in gift shops.  She en-

joyed hobbies of many kinds and sewed items for several 

consignment shops as well as sewing and crafting for 

family.  Survivors include:  husband Carryl’47, (see below) 

son Richard ’71 and his wife Jean ’71, daughter Janice 

’68.  www.lemarssentinel.com 

 

’45 Western Union – Margaret Kraft-Green, 91, Kingsley, 

IA, died Jan 11, 2018.  After receiving her teaching certifi-

cate, she taught briefly in rural schools.  After marriage 

and WWII when her husband returned they opened the 

Kraft Kleaners in Kingsley.  Her husband passed away in 

1975 and with the help of her son, she continued the 

business.  The business celebrated over 60 years and she 

was honored as the Grand Marshall of the annual August-

fest Parade.  She was active in her community and 

church.  www.siouxcityjournal.com 

 

’47 Western Union – Carryl Ziettlow, 97, of Le Mars, IA 

died Jan 25, 2018.  He was enrolled in the flight training 

course and received his private pilot’s license and be-

came a flight instructor for the Air Corp.  He received his 

Master of Divinity and served several churches.  In 1951 

he served on Westmar staff for 4 years.  He returned to 

the ministry and then came back to Westmar for 9 years – 

’61 to ’70 – where he worked in alumni, church relations, 

fundraising and assistant to the president.  In 2012 he 

and wife Mary Ann returned to Le Mars, IA. Survivors in-

clude:  son Richard ’71 and his wife Jean ’71, daughter 

Janice ’68.    www.lemarssentinel.com 

 

’48 Western Union – Rev Richard C. Pfaltzgraff, 93 of Des 

Moines, IA died Nov 20, 2017.  He served in the US Air-

force during WWII.  He served churches in Iowa and was a 

District Superintendent of the Creston District for the Iowa 

Conference.  After retiring, he served for 28 years as a 

part-time Chaplain at Wesley Acres in Des Moines and 

served 25 years as a part-time staff pastor for Ankeny 

First UMC.  He also served as an on-call chaplain for the 

VA Medical Center in Des Moines for 35 years.  He was 

preceded in death by his wife Mary Schneider Pfaltzgraff 

’48, a brother Paul ’44 and is survived by a son Peter ’76 

and a daughter Tamie Logan ’74.    Iles Funeral Homes, Inc. 

Des Moines 

 

’51 – Enid Kathryn Schmickle Sloan 87, San Clemente, 

CA died Jun 9, 2017.  While at Westmar she was voted 

“Most Likely to Succeed”.  She taught English and Speech 

for a few years.  After marriage she worked at raising their 

family and volunteered in community activities.  She be-

came very active in working with church and children.  Her 

husband Al Sloan ’51, survives her.  http://

www.legacy.com/obituaries/losangelesregister/

obituary.aspx?pid=185963944 

 

’51 – Chaplain Bob Alan Chaffee, Lieutenant Colonel, 

USAF (retired) 87, of Tampa, FL died Oct 3, 2017.  He 

served as pastor of several churches before joining the Air 

Force as a chaplain in 1965. He served at several bases 

around the world before retiring in 1986.  He received 

many military decorations and awards.  Bob is survived by 

his wife Roberta “Bobbi” Randolph Chaffee of 67 years.  

She attended Westmar ‘48 – ‘50. http://

brewerfuneral.tributes.com/obituary/

print_selections/105269680?type=6 
 

’52 Western Union – Aletha E. Schubert Sensanbaugh, 

87, Jenison, MI, formerly Sioux City, died Jan 9, 2018.  

Aletha taught for over 30 years before retiring from Sioux 

City Public Schools in ’93.  She was active in church, quilt-

ing, reading, playing cards, and hosting Camp Grandma in 

t h e  s u m m e r s  f o r  h e r  g r a n d d a u g h te r s .  

www.siouxcityjournal.com 

 

’53 – ’73 Beverly M. Irwin Petersen, 83, of Cleghorn died 

Jan 9, 2018.  She received her teaching degree in ’53 and 

later received her BA in ’73.  She had a passion for teach-

ing and was an elementary teach for 30 years.  She was 

active in church, paying bridge, reading, gardening, cook-

ing, singing in church and an avid supporter of high school 

athletics.  One of  survivors is Maxine Irwin ’45.  

www.siouxcityjournal.com 

 

’53 – Dorothy J. Kallsen Bohnenkamp, 87, of Remsen, IA, 

died Jan 3, 2018.  She taught rural schools for several 

years.  After marriage she farmed with her husband for 50 

years while raising their family.  She was active in church, 

ballroom dancing, shopping and bowling.  She also 

worked in her garden, canned, cooked, baked and raised 

chickens.  She was preceded in death by her sister Helen 

Kenaley ’68.  www.siouxcityjournal.com 

 

’53 – Don H. Richards, 86, Hinton, IA, died Dec. 2, 2017.  

http://www.siouxcityjournal.com
http://www.DengelMortuary.com
http://www.lemarssentinel.com
http://www.siouxcityjournal.com
http://www.lemarssentinel.com
https://urbandaletimes.com/organizations/645315323-iles-funeral-homes-inc-des-moines/stories
https://urbandaletimes.com/organizations/645315323-iles-funeral-homes-inc-des-moines/stories
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/losangelesregister/obituary.aspx?pid=185963944
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/losangelesregister/obituary.aspx?pid=185963944
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/losangelesregister/obituary.aspx?pid=185963944
http://brewerfuneral.tributes.com/obituary/print_selections/105269680?type=6
http://brewerfuneral.tributes.com/obituary/print_selections/105269680?type=6
http://brewerfuneral.tributes.com/obituary/print_selections/105269680?type=6
http://www.siouxcityjournal.com
http://www.siouxcityjournal.com
http://www.siouxcityjournal.com


Do you have any Westmar items you would like to 

donate to the Archives or for room display?   

We are also looking for Sports Memorabilia as well as items 

from other groups  for display.  Good copies of photos or 

certificates are also welcome. 
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Alumni Deaths  continued 

He was active in sports and outdoor activities.  He was the 

Hinton postmaster for over 30 years and was well known in 

the area.  www.sioouxcityjournal.com 

 

’60 – Roy Messerole, 80, Le Mars, IA, died Jan 11, 2018.  

He began his career in teaching and became a principal, 

and then a superintendent.  In 1985 he became the super-

intendent for the Le Mars Community School District.  He 

retired in 2000 and the following year served as interim 

superintendent for Marcus-Meriden-Cleghorn School Dis-

trict.  After officially retiring, he taught driver’s education 

and supervised student teachers.  He was very active in 

church and community.  Among survivors is son William 

’90 Teikyo Westmar.  www.siouxcityjournal.com 

 

’62 – Carolyn Jean Meyer Anderson, 78, of Papillion, NE, 

formerly of Sioux City, IA died Nov 16, 2017.  She received 

her teaching certificate from Westmar serving in various 

area schools while raising her family.  She later taught 4 

years at Emerson Elementary and then Kindergarten at 

Lewis and Clark Elementary School in So. Sioux City, NE for 

22 years.  she was a volunteer with the Special Troopers 

Adaptive Riding School and active in her church. 

www.siouxcityjournal.com 

 

’64 – David D. H. Bakley, 75, Plymouth, MI died Dec 10, 

2017.  While at Westmar he played football.  He began 

teaching in Oregon and spent 22 years teaching and 

coaching at Linn-Benton Community College.  He was Ore-

gon Track Coach of the Year 6 times and coached 25 All-

Americans and 6 National Champions.  Three of the ath-

letes he coached went on to the Seoul Olympics in 1988.  

He had several coaching assignments that took him to Kat-

mandu, Nepal, and Nyadire, Zimbabwe and other places.  

Among survivors is a sister Jolane Bakley ’62.  Obituary 

submitted. 

 

’64 – Leland V. Gustafson, 75, Carrollton, GA, died Dec 26, 

2017.  He taught economics for 46 years at the University 

of West Georgia.  He liked taking one-year teaching assign-

ments in Europe, so his family would be exposed to other 

countries and cultures.  He taught Sunday School and he 

a n d  h i s  w i f e  t r a v e l e d  t h e  w o r l d .  

www.almonfuneralhome.com 

 

’65 – Kathryn Ann Preston James, 74, Arvada, CO, died 

Nov 18, 2017.   She taught elementary school in Des 

Moines for three years, and after their family was raised, 

she went back to teaching.  She taught mostly 5th and 6th 

grades.  In 1990 she was a recipient of the Colorado Dis-

tinguished Teacher Award.  She later worked for the library 

at Allendale Elementary in Arvada before retiring.  She was 

very active in church and family.  Among survivors are her 

husband Roger James ‘64 and sister Jane Benson ’68.  

www.aspenmortuaries.com 

 

‘70 – Terry L. Rounds, 69, of Le Mars, IA, and Ann Arbor, 

MI, died Dec 15, 2017.  He participated in the ’69 Biology 

Field Trip and earned an associate degree from Westmar.  

He retired from a career as   network analyst at the Town 

of Avon in Avon, CO.  He enjoyed traveling, photography 

and antiquing throughout the US with his wife.  

www.lemarssentinel.com 

 

’72 – Joyce Elaine Vondrak Sparr, 88, of Hinton, IA, died 

Dec 15, 2017.  She graduated from high school in 1946 

and received her teaching degree from Westmar and be-

gan teaching at age 18.  She continued night school and 

summer school, graduating from Westmar with her degree 

in 1972.  Her career lasted 60 years.  She and her hus-

band farmed, and she was active in church, gardening 

and activities with her children. Survivors include a daugh-

ter, Mary Kay Holiday ’74 and a sister Kay Hansen ’78.  

www.siouxcityjournal.com 

 

’73 – Stuart E. McCord Jr., 67, Lawton, IA, died Nov 13, 

2017.  While at Westmar, he played football.  Stuart 

taught for 33 years, retiring in 2005.  During that time, he 

taught junior high Social Studies and World Geography 

and high school World History.  He coached junior high 

track, football, and basketball and high school baseball.  

In addition, he refereed football and basketball.  

www.siouxcityjournal.com 

 

’75 – Janet “Jan” Ann Koppen Gorrell, 80, of Le Mars, IA, 

died Jan 10, 2018.  After raising their four daughters, Jan 

earned her BA and taught in the Hinton School District for 

over 25 years.  She enjoyed bicycling, sewing and garden-

ing.  She was a bridge player for over 40 years and attend-

ed many sports and fine art activities of her children and 

grandchildren.  www.lemarssentinel.com 

 

’93 – Kenn H. McSherry, 49 of Weston, MO died Nov 6, 

2017.  He worked for CVS and Jeff’s True Value Hardware.  

He was an avid reader, enjoyed architecture and was a 

true Jeopardy fan who if given the chance could have won 

millions.  www.hkfuneralhome.com 

 

Faculty: 
Dr. Clinton Lee Sparks, 87, of Discovery Bay, CA died Dec 

24, 2017.  Originally from North Dakota, he served in the 

Korean War from 1952 – 1954.  He received his degree 

in NDSU and had a career in teaching and administrative 

positions.  He completed additional degrees and was an 

Assistant Professor of Psychology at Westmar College in 

Le Mars.  He is survived by his wife Bernadine Lillian Lu-

ther Sparks ’53.  www.dignitymemorial.com/brentwood-

funeral-home/en-us/index.page 

 

http://www.sioouxcityjournal.com
http://www.siouxcityjournal.com
http://www.siouxcityjournal.com
http://www.almonfuneralhome.com
http://www.aspenmortuaries.com
http://www.lemarssentinel.com
http://www.siouxcityjournal.com
http://www.siouxcityjournal.com
http://www.lemarssentinel.com
http://www.hkfuneralhome.com
http://www.dignitymemorial.com/brentwood-funeral-home/en-us/index.page
http://www.dignitymemorial.com/brentwood-funeral-home/en-us/index.page
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$100 to $200 

David Collins 

Lawrence Dunphy 

Jean Morton Stone  

Walter & Virginia Zobel 

Roger Hutchison 

Lloyd & Rennae Petersen 

 

$25 to $99  
John & Elaine Nicolet Blinn 

DarEll Weist 

Jolane Bakley 

Jim Conley 

Harlan Winter 

Brian Blanchard 

Bob & Jan Kolbe 

E. Rodney & Mary Lee Black 

Lloyd Christmore 

Dave & Gwen Mead 

Marilyn Brant Spatz  

Marc Embree 

Dorothy Beeghly Carter 

Terry & Jan Christensen 

Roger & Arlys Withee 

Mary M. Hartman 

Ann Gelhaus Heimberger 

Beth Liebing Johnson 

Larry & Darlene Pals 

Gene Boerger 

Marilyn Kammlade Forsberg 

Lexia VanWyhe DeWit 

Robert Mohning 

Angela Webb Kneip 

Sheilia Westergard 

Joan Hilgenfeld Zoeller 

Ralph Schultz 

Rebecca Franken Jauquet 

Ester Handsaker 

Norma Schneider 

Maggie Chandler 

Darwin Dirks 

Keith Emerson 

Amy Gerlach 

Carmen Alcares Hughes 

Beverly Ellerbeck Job 

Rebecca Pierce 

Elaine Brant 

Bob Darrah 

Melody Legg Korlaske 

Judy Merchen Cambier 

Merlin Essig 

Jim Ritz 

Cory Isebrand 

Joyce Gelhaus 

William Wood 

Ellen Waterman 

Fred & Charlyn Shickell 

Dennis & Marcia Johnson 

Paulette Hamlin 

 

 

2017 Donations to General Fund 

(This fund is used to maintain the office together with dues) 

$1 to $24  
Frank Summerside 

Cindi Metzger 

Darlene Miller Balm-Demmel 

Sharon McCormick 

Wayne Mitchell 

Gaylia Feind Weber 

Lynn Scheierman Cressy 

Pete Hansen 

Paul & Patty Sneller 

Ray & Carolyn Zeisset 

Linda Cravens Fricker 

Les & Hope Law 

Mary Potter Peshek 

Dick & Diane Kranzler Mills 

Pearl Kurtz Heitke 

Dave Copenhaver 

Paul & Marcia Wiener 

Donna Weidemier Goliher 

Larry & Sarah Jane Voas 

Mike & Marcia Pavey 

David Martin 

Kathleen Muth Hawkins 

Ruth Ann Farley Nelson 

Norma Kehrberg 

Joan Marlin Beary 

Ginni Cook 

Betty Lou Ratliff Larson 

Marilyn Hawkins Rendon 

Sandra Halverson 

Laurice Streyffeler 

Leroy Pickett 

Nicholas Freymann 

Mary Tindall 

Chuck & Rona Pfaffle 

Marilyn Merchen Birmingham 

William & Shirley Armold 

Joyce Thiele Lake 

Doug Hallett 

Deanna Wilson Majeres 

Catherine “Katie” Munday 

Wilbert Trusheim 

M. Gene Ulrich 

Dwight Moritz 

Jean Morton Stone 

Don Featherstone 

Judy Brookhart Fry 

Ben Bye 

Joyce Duncklee 

Mary Ann Scheiding Moline 

Jerry Becker 

 

In Honor…  
LaDonna Trapp Kienitz In Honor of 

Wayne Marty   $80 

 

Composite Class Photos Project… 
Jean Morton Stone - $25 

In Memory 

$300 
Roger Hutchison in memory of Dr. Hayes McGraw 

 

$100 
Bruce Buller in memory of G. O. &  Mrs. Thompson 

 

Up to $99 
Beverly Boutelle Van Devender In Memory of William 

…..Russell Van Devender 

Rebecca Franken Jauquet In Memory of Dorcas 

….Franken Donovan 

Becky Pierce in Memory Of  Linda Vogel 

Roberta Graling Harris In Memory of Emily Duffield 

…. Ehler 

Marilyn Vollmecke In Memory of J.J. Vollmecke 

Rosalind Mohnsen In Memory of Maurine Smith 

Jean Morton Stone In Memory of Mary Lou Warner 

 

In Memory of Milt Martin 

$100 to $250 
Federal Home Loan Bank 

Gene Boerger 

Tom & Carolyn Swenson Vance 

Ruth Martin 

Michael & Sarah Fouts 

JK & Pam Banks 

Keith & June Holzworth James 

E. Rod & Mary Lee Black 

Brad & Tamara Braun Johnson 

 

Up to $99 
Keith & Marsha Emerson 

Janice Dunbar Kooiker 

Vera Braun 

Keith & Shelly Haar Brown 

Roger & Judy Merchen Cambier 

Tim DeLarm 

Chuck & Rona Pfaffle 

Dave & Wanda Chittenden 

Dave & Susanne Copenhaver 

John & Linda Payton 

Jim & Carol Beckworth 

Glenn & Cheryl Braun Buse 

Bob & Joan Clark Franklin 

Al & Deb Pottebaum 

Marilynn & Joe Vollmecke 

Jean Morton Stone 

Mary Peschek 

Derek Briggs & Nicole Knapp 

Julie Lehman 

Frank Summerside 

Dixie Dahl Kooiker 

Julie Johnson Dirks 

Clark Goodchild 

Robin & Lynnette Stevens 

Steve & Diana Lemke 

Frank & Ruth Postma 

Marilyn Obye Finstad 

Don Featherstone 
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$300 to $500 
R. Bruce & Susan Young in Honor of Frank Summerside 

Cheryl Gerber Rosebrook in Memory of R. Myron Rosebrook 

 

$100 to $250 

Beverly Bottiger in Memory of Joseph Bottiger 

Mary Ann Scheiding Moline in Memory/Honor of Marjorie  

…..Moline, roger A. Moline, Sharon Molin Smith, Robert 

 ……Moline 

Martin Family in Honor of “Coach” Milton A. Martin 

Michael & Marcia Pavel 

Randall Kliment in Memory of Lorrie Leader Kliment 

Brian Divelbiss in Honor of Dr. James & Myrleen Divelbiss 

Karen Thompson Johnson in Memory of G. O. Thompson 

Kurt Law in Memory of Don Law 

JoAnn Thompson Wer in Memory of Mrs. G. O. Thompson 

Marlese Alden 

Gary Sitzmann in Memory of Ellen Oliver 

Lynn Becker In Honor of The Westmar Chorale 

Doyle Cline In Honor of The Westmar Chorale  
Carol Totman Molison 

Byron Lang 

 
Up to $99 
Kerry Ruehle in memory of Mike Ruehle 

Judy Pry in Honor of Avis Schluchter Tindall Fjestad 

Judy Pry in Honor of Dr. Wayne Mitchell 

Douglas Hallett  in Memory of Dr. Clarence J. Attig 

Roslind Mohnsen in Honor of The Westmar Chorale 

Timothy Pick in Honor of The Westmar Chorale 

Rebecca (Becky) Young Keen in Honor of The Westmar Chorale 

Lori Steele-Hubin in Honor of The Westmar Chorale 

Wayne Kurle 

Dean & Susan Trapp in Honor of the Westmar Chorale 

Karen Thompson Johnson in Memory of G. O. Thompson 

Robert & Sharyn Taylor in Memory of Robert & Charm Bitterly 

Kaylyn Busch Pick 

 

 

A heartfelt thankyou to each of you!!!  Donations are 

very important to keeping the memories of Westmar 

alive.  We operate on donations and membership 

dues.  Every dollar is extremely important to keeping 

our doors open.  
                             Thank you so very much!! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would also like to thank you for submitting articles 

for publication and obituaries of our alumni and 

friends.    We only ask that for obituaries and other 

printed articles that you also give us the source, name 

of newspaper or funeral home.  Your submissions help 

to make this newsletter interesting. 

2017 Donations to the Eagle Sculpture Fund 

To be used for Sculpture, Plaza, and Landscaping 

In Westmar Memorial Park 
What’s Happening with You?  Tell Us! 

We are interested in knowing what has recently (or not so recently) 

happened in your life.  Promotions?  Marriage?  Births or deaths?  

Honors or awards?  Graduate degree?  Semi– or full retirement?  

Pass on the information so we can print it and spread the good 

news! 

Name ____________________________________________ 

 

Address __________________________________________ 

 

City __________________ State ________ Zip ___________ 

 

Phone _________________ E-mail _____________________ 

Class year _____  Spouse also an alum __________________ 

 

Other relatives also alums _____________________________ 

 

News (attach a separate sheet if needed ) ________________ 

 

_________________________________________________ 

 

__________________________________________________ 

 

Return to:  WAFA 

                  335 First Ave. S.W. 

      Le Mars, Iowa  51031 

 e-mail to: WAFA@westmarcollege.org 

Westmar University Alumni & Friends Assoc. 

 

Name _____________________________________________ 

 

Address ___________________________________________ 

 

City, State, Zip ______________________________________ 

 

Telephone _________________________________________

 

E-mail address,  _____________________________________ 

Can we e-mail your newsletter?  Yes  No  

                            

Attended Westmar ________ to ________  Class of ________ 

 

Membership fee:           Single $20.00          $________________ 

 

           Couples $35.00   $________________ 

General donation to help sustain your        

Alumni Association                     $________________ 

 

In Memory/Honor of      $_______________ 

(person) _________________________ 

TOTAL ENCLOSED                       $________________ 

Return this form to:  

   WAFA   

   335 First Avenue S.W. 

   Le Mars, Iowa  51031 

Or complete form online at www.westmarcollege.org/

Membership.html 

mailto:WAFA@westmarcollege.org
http://www.westmarcollege.org/Membership.html
http://www.westmarcollege.org/Membership.html
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                          IN MEMORY/IN HONOR 

Making a donation in someone’s name that is de-

ceased  places that person’s information in a special 

section of our MEMORY book, on a stand, in the 

Westmar Room.  The page 

will also include donor’s 

names.  Donations may also 

be made in HONOR of 

someone living, with West-

mar ties, and a page will 

also be entered for that 
person in that section of the 

book. 

Notice  Please add WAFA to your address book . 

Don’t miss a newsletter or important email message.  

Some  emails always come back  us as being 

blocked when the group email is sent. 

Don’t forget to let us know when you change your infor-

mation.  We don’t want to lose you!!! 

ALUMNI NEWS—Cont. 

 

‘55—Bill Armold writes that when 

he read in the last Alumni News, 

Dr. Art Angove’s article about be-

ing part of the United States Air 

Force Air Defense Command, my 

memory went back to those days when I too was a mem-

ber of the Air Defense Command along with Art and oth-

ers.  We had memorized all the united States planes and 

most of Germany’s and Japan’s as well.  It was a thrill! 

 

After graduating from Westmar College I attended West-

ern Evangelical Seminary in Portland, Oregon, then trans-

ferred and graduated from Evangelical Theological Semi-

nary, Naperville, Illinois.  I was an associate pastor those 

years at ETS.  After graduation I became an Elder and a 

pastor in the Nebraska Conference of the Evangelical 

United Brethren Church for the next 40 years.  After retir-

ing from the parish I then became a Chaplain and spent 

18 delightful years at St. Elizabeth Medical Center in Lin-

coln, NE.  During those same 18 years I spent three of 

them as the pastor of small churches near Lincoln and at 

the same time spent 11 years as the Chaplain at the Di-

alysis Center of Lincoln in Lincoln, NE. 

 

My wife Shirley (Walkup) attended Westmar for a year 

and a summer and graduated with the class of ‘58.  She 

and I met the summer of ‘59 after I had graduated from 

seminary and have now been married for 57 years and 

have two daughters, seven beautiful grandchildren and 

two wonderful son’s-in-law.  Shirley taught in elementary 

schools for several years and was very active in our 

churches and communities where we lived.  We now 

make our home in Lincoln, NE. 

 

We are grateful for the numerous reunions that we have 

been able to attend at Westmar and are thankful for 

many friendships that have remained from those days in 

college.  As we look back on it we realize it was a wonder-

ful time to have been a student at Westmar, 

 

(Bill is the second generation to graduate from Westmar.  

His parents, John J. Armold and D’Alta (David) Armold, an 

aunt and uncle graduated from Westmar and a brother, 

Lloyd and a cousin also attended.) 

‘66 David and ‘64 

Gwen Koth Mead 

celebrated their 

50th Anniversary.  

David and Gwen met 

at Westmar College 

and were married at  

the United Methodist 

Church in LeMars, IA 

on May 28, 1966.  

They are blessed with two sons and daughters-in-law.  

Living in Rochester, MN and retired 17 years from 

United Methodist ministry. 

 

Faculty—Ted and Barbara Reb-

stock of Le Mars, IA  celebrated 

their 60th Anniversary  last 

summer with family and friends 

in Le Mars.  They have 2 sons, 

Dave ‘82 and Don and 3 grand-

children.  Ted and Barbara Lee 

were married on Nov 30, 1957, 

at Evangelical United Brethren 

Church in Buchanan.  They now 

live in Le Mars. 

 

‘54—Paul and “57 Marcia (Bartel) Wiener of Loveland, 

Co.   celebrated their 60th wedding anniversary on 

June 11, 2017.  A family and friends dinner was held 

and also there was celebration at their church in Love-

land Colorado. 

 

‘63—Alan and ‘59-’62 Mavis (Dreier) Streyffeler of 

Claremont, CA  We are living at Pilgrim Place, a retire-

ment facility for "very religious" persons.  Mavis and I 

do birding, sing in a chorale, and generally lead active 

lives selling furniture and making yard art  



 Check out the Website for lots of 

memorabilia!!   Other than shirts and jackets, you can 

find Choral CD’s and other items. You can place your 

order at the website or contact us at the office.  

www.westmarcollege.org or call 712-546-8759 and 

leave message. 

ALUMNI NEWS—Cont.. 
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‘64—Wendel McKenzie was in-

ducted into the 2017 Kingsland 

Wall of Honor on Nov. 3, 2017 at 

Kingsland High School, Spring 

Valley, MN.  The school honors 

those alumni that have made a 

difference instead of athletes. 

Wendell is a retired North Caroli-

na State University genetics pro-

fessor. 

"Excellence, I like to think, is more about the journey than 
the destination. Work smart; be dedicated; lead by exam-
ple; enjoy the ride!"   
 
Information from article and photo by Gretchen Mensink 
Lovejoy/Spring Valley Tribune.    http://
bluffcountrynews.com/Content/Spring-Valley-Tribune/Local-
news/Article/-Blessed-Wall-of-Honor-recipient-contends-you-
can-go-home-again-/11/94/69905  
 
 
‘87—Marty Kurth entered the IHSBCA 
Hall of Fame in January 2018, as part 
of the Hall of Fame 50th Anniversary.  
A baseball coach of more than 30 
years, he lost his eyesight last year and 
continued to coach the Le Mars Gehlen 
Catholic baseball team with his assis-
tant coach and son Ty Kurth   http://

www.lemarssentinel.com/

story/2466104.html 

  

   
 Continued…. 
All 30 years of Choral Alumnus are invited to 

join this reunion and be directed in an after-
noon of  music at the United Methodist 
Church. 

 
G. Timothy Hoffman is working on contacts for 

the Choral part of the reunion and suggests 
supper (on your own) at Archie's Wayside Fri-
day night June 22 before the meet and greet 
at the Ice Cream Parlor. 

 
Mr. Summerside would like to know as soon as pos-

sible if you plan to sing and what part you sing 
so he can have enough music ready.  You can 
call or email the WAFA office with this infor-
mation. 

 
If you are planning to attend, and we certainly 

hope you are, please make your reservation as 
soon as possible. 

 
Send the registration form in if you plan to attend 

and whether or not you plan to attend the 
banquet Saturday night.  There will be NO 
last minute reservations for dinner with your 
friends at the Brown’s Central Event Center. 

 
You may also make your reservation through the 

webpage and pay, if you’re attending the ban-
quet, through PayPal. 

 
Trying to contact your Westmar friends?  If you 

need help, contact the WAFA office and we 
may be able to help you make the connection. 

Order your Westmar shirts, glasses, cozies, and other items 

early and pick up for the reunion!!  We only keep a few 

shirts  in stock and they are printed for us on de-

mand…...want to wear one for the chorale or for the meet 

and greet….order online at our webpage or contact the of-

fice…….Let everyone know You Went to Westmar!!! 

     (All items are shown with prices on our web page.) 

http://bluffcountrynews.com/Content/Spring-Valley-Tribune/Local-news/Article/-Blessed-Wall-of-Honor-recipient-contends-you-can-go-home-again-/11/94/69905
http://bluffcountrynews.com/Content/Spring-Valley-Tribune/Local-news/Article/-Blessed-Wall-of-Honor-recipient-contends-you-can-go-home-again-/11/94/69905
http://bluffcountrynews.com/Content/Spring-Valley-Tribune/Local-news/Article/-Blessed-Wall-of-Honor-recipient-contends-you-can-go-home-again-/11/94/69905
http://bluffcountrynews.com/Content/Spring-Valley-Tribune/Local-news/Article/-Blessed-Wall-of-Honor-recipient-contends-you-can-go-home-again-/11/94/69905
http://www.lemarssentinel.com/story/2466104.html
http://www.lemarssentinel.com/story/2466104.html
http://www.lemarssentinel.com/story/2466104.html
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Be sure to check out our ever-changing website at: 

http://www.WestmarCollege.org/.  We offer online shopping and mem-

bership.  Suggestions are always welcome. 

Alumni Office Staff 

Janice (Dunbar) Kooiker ’67: Executive Director 

JoAnn (Skinner) Schleis ‘64 + staff:    

  Communications Director and  Newsletter Editor  

Current Members:  You will receive only one reminder postcard when it is 

time to renew your membership.  Please pass the form below on to other 

Westmar Alum and encourage them to be a WAFA member. 
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Most newsletters are now sent by email to re-

duce office costs of printing and postage.  We 

send to a few who do not have email or who 

have a special request.  Get it on line and get it 

in color—make the print as large as you like.  

Get it where ever you get your  email  whether 

at home or on vacation.  It’s the best way!!   . 

 

It's Scholarship Time!  Please 

encourage your children, grand-

children, gr. Grandchildren, niec-

es and nephews to apply for 

these scholarships.  Last year 

$34,000 was awarded to 29 

students who attended an Iowa 

private college or institution.  

Last year 2 Presidential awards of $5,000 each were given to 

incoming College Freshmen with a minimum of GPA of 3.0.  

$1,000 awards and $500 awards are awarded to those of all 

college grade levels with a minimum GPA of 2.5.  

 

You do need to have your application and transcript in on time 

to be eligible.  The transcript is your responsibly so do make 

sure it has been sent from your school in plenty of time. 

 

Applications are online for 2018 – 2019 at 

www.iowacollegefoundation.org. Click on ‘For Students’, then 

click on ‘Westmar Endowment Scholarship Application’ which 

takes you directly into the application and description of the 

scholarship program.  Deadline is April 1, 2018. 

 

Iowa Methodist Foundation Westmar Scholarship can be found 

at www.iumf.org/westmar.html - download application.  Appli-

cation and transcripts must be postmarked by March 15, 2018 

for those attending United Methodist College in Iowa. 

 

Send your applications early and make sure your Official 

Transcript arrives BEFORE the due date.  

Wernli ..continued from page 3 

 The third floor is the home of the Squirrels.  

The Squirrels are a volleyball team who spread 

their fame with signs all over the walls. 

 And the girls on the fourth floor are proud 

of three things.  They are the only floor with an 

American flag hanging in the hall.  The flag 

measures three by five inches.  They’re also proud 

of its party room and art room.  The party room was 

named afer George W. Worm who was kidnapped 

by a group that lost to fourth floor in field hockey. 

 After living in Wernli for awhile, a girl realiz-

es it is never quite the same as it was the first day 

she saw it.  Each girl puts part of her personality 

into Wernli.   

 Thus, Wernli becomes a part of her life.  

 

http://www.iowacollegefoundation.org
http://www.iumf.org/westmar.html

